
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 19, 2021  

 

Present:  Richard Bielefield, John Strasser  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:   Town Engineer Red McCarthy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

• Town Business Meeting will be held on May 11, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill 

Fire Station.  This will be a regular town meeting (although masks and social distancing 

will be required) where we will vote on warrant articles 3-18 which includes the 2021 

budget. Budget information can be found on the town website www.sugarhillnh.org. 

 

The Select Board approved the Willing Worker’s request to have a drive through event at the 

Meetinghouse on May 11th from 4-7 pm.   

 

The North Country Chamber Players requested the use of the Meetinghouse on August 7 & 14 

for concerts to include proper spacing, windows open etc.  The board at this time is not giving 

permission for large groups to use the building. 

 

TOWN ENGINEER RED MCCARTHY picked up the Statement of Qualifications for the Crane 

Hill Bridge project as submitted by: Quantum Construction Consultants, Hoyle, Tanner & 

Associates, CMA Engineers, Kleinfelder, HEB Engineers, Weston & Sampson and M.A. Bean 

Associates, LLC.  The Road Agent Doug Glover, Mr. McCarthy and Selectman Bielefield will 

review the proposals on Wednesday. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to continue the Town COVID protocols including mask 

wearing in all town buildings, second by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board approved a driveway permit for Joe Nanartowich (SICRA) Map 213. Lot 9 on Birches 

road. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Chris & Rose Ellms Map 209, Lot 4 for a 12’x24” 

shed. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting regular minutes of April 12, 2021, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday April 26, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing 

and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette, Administrative Assistant 

http://www.sugarhillnh.org/

